
MAYOR:           STEPHEN GOAD 

POST1:              ERIC CARLSON 

POST 2:           FRED JOHNSON 

POST 3:              ERIC WRIGHT 

POST 4:              HILDA KURTZ 

POST 5:     MEAGAN CUNDIFF 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 19, 2025 
7:00 PM 

Regular Council Meeting APPROVED Minutes 

 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Mayor Goad at 7:02 PM 
 
Declaration of Quorum: A quorum was present. 
 
Members Present: Mayor Goad, Council members Carlson, Cundiff, Kurtz and Wright in person: 

Council member Johnson by phone. 
 
Members Absent: None. 
 
Guests present: Ann Evans, Steve Hall 
 
Pledge of Allegiance: 
 
Agenda Setting: 
 A motion was made by Council member Carlson to accept the Agenda as presented. 
 Seconded by Council member Cundiff. 
 Vote: 5 – 0. Unanimous 
 
Guest – Ann Evans, North High Shoals representative with the Oconee County Planning Commission 

shared several projects being considered by the Planning Commission. 
 
Presentation of DRAFT Minutes for the Council meeting of April 28,2025. 

A motion was made by Council member Wright to accept the minutes of Aprils 28, 2025 as 
presented. 

 Seconded by Council member Kurtz. 
 Vote: 5 – 0. Unanimous. 
 
Presentation of Financial Statement for April 2025. 

A motion was made by Council member Cundiff to accept the Financial statement for April 
2025 as presented. 

 Seconded by Council member Carlson. 
 Vote: 5 – 0. Unanimous. 



2024 0923 Public Hearing and Council Meeting (Contd) 

 
Citizen Comments on Non-Agenda Item(s):  There we no comments from citizens. 
 
 
Unfinished Business 
 
None 
 
New Business 
 
None 
 
Mayor’s Update 
 
Mayor Goad informed the Council of the need to remove dead trees and limbs in the Park and 
Playground area as they present a hazard to those using the area. He has engaged Steve Brown of 
Brown’s Tree Solutions to complete the work. 
 
The Mayor and several others will be working to install 6 speed bumps in the Town on Saturday, 
May 31, 2025. He has arranged for Sheriff’s department deputies to handle traffic and has engaged 
two men to help with the process. 
 
 
With no further business to transact, a motion was made by Council member Kurtz to adjourn the 
meeting. 
Seconded by Council member Cundiff. 
Vote: 5 – 0. Unanimous 
 
The meeting was adjourned by Mayor Goad at 7:37 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Sue Bishop 
Town Clerk 
 
  

  


